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STATE OF MISSOURI 

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

At a Session of the Public Service 
Commission held at its office 
in Jefferson City on the 5th 
day of October, 1999. 

In Re the Matter of an Investigation into 
Public Utility Preparedness for Year 2000 
Conversion. 

Case No. 00-99-43 

ORDER DIRECTING STAFF INVESTIGATION 

The September 13, 1999, issue of the National Association of 

Regulatory Utility Commissioners Bulletin lists a number of utilities 

that reported to the North American Electric Reliability Council that 

they were not yet Y2K-ready. Two Missouri utilities appear on the list: 

Central Missouri Electric Cooperative and the City of Mansfield. The 

Commission will direct its Staff to investigate the current status of the 

efforts of these two utilities to become Y2K-ready, as well as their 

plans to become Y2K-ready. The Commission will also direct Staff to file 

a report detailing the results of its investigation and recommending what 

action, if any, the Commission should take. 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: 

1. That the Staff of the Commission shall investigate and report 

on the year 2000 readiness of the Central Missouri Electric Cooperative 



and the City of Mansfield no later than October 21, 1999, as discussed 

herein. 

2. That this order shall become effective on October 15, 1999. 

(S E A L) 

Lumpe, Ch., Murray, Schemenauer, 
and Drainer, CC., concur 
Crumpton, C., absent 

BY THE COMMISSION 

!JJL- !ftJ rGtJs 
Dale Hardy R6berts 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 

Mills, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
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